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Thank you to our
2020-2021
ASE Foundation
Generous Donors!

$25,000
Intuitive
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$5,000 and above
Myriam Curet, M.D.
R. Armour Forse, M.D.
Mohsen Shabahang, M.D.

Gold:
$2,500 — $4,999
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Timothy J. Eberlein, M.D.
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Beth Sersig, M.D.
Abby Byrne
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Marc de Moya, M.D.
Abbey Fingeret, M.D.
Aimee Gardner, Ph.D.
Alan Harzman, M.D.
Kimberly Hendershot, M.D.
Natasha Keric, M.D.
Mary Klingensmith, M.D.
Jong Lee, M.D.
Nell Maloney Patel, M.D.

Message from our ASE Foundation
President,
Mohsen Shabahang, M.D.:

Dear ASE Members and Supporters
of the ASEF,

On behalf of the Executive
Committee and Board of the ASEF,
allow me to send our best wishes for
the Holiday Season and a very
Happy 2022, hopefully without a
pandemic. This newsletter summarizes some of the activities of
the ASE Foundation. Our goals are simply two fold. The first
goal is to maximize the number of educational grants provided
through the CESERT Pyramid outlined below. The second goal
is to build an endowment of at least $1,000,000 to establish a
secure pathway to support the sustenance of the first

mission. Through the past year, building on the work of the Past
Presidents of the ASE, Dr. Danny Scott, and the ASEF, Dr.
Armour Forse, we have further focused the mission of the
Foundation. The Executive Committee and the Board have
worked with vigor and enthusiasm to accomplish the goals
outlined above.

| am proud to report that the ASEF is robust and in solid shape
despite the pandemic. This is due to the generosity of our
officers and all of you. Our financial situation is fairly easy to
understand. Our annual expenses are in the range of

$50,000. Anything we raise above that amount contributes to
the endowment which is at above $400,000. We continue our
quest to the goal of $1,000,000. As we approach this goal,
please know that we have been able to increase the amount of
dollars donated in grants, both large and small, to support and
encourage educational investigators of all stages.

Finally, please remember that any dollars donated until May
2022 will be matched dollar for dollar up to $25,000 from the
ASE. Please support the ASEF and donate. Have a Happy and
Safe Holiday Season and thank you for your continued support.
Mo


https://www.surgicaleducation.com/your-donation/
https://surgicaleducation.com/annual-meeting-information/

Dmitry Nepomnayshy, M.D.
Barbara Pettitt, M.D.
Roy Phitayakorn, M.D.
David Rogers, M.D.
Daniel Scott, M.D.
Dimitrios Stefanidis, M.D.
Susan Steinemann, M.D.

Bronze:
$250 — $999
Robert Acton, M.D.
Michael Awad, M.D.
Marcus Balters, M.D., FACS
A. Alfred Chahine, M.D.
Jeffrey Chipman
Denise Gee, M.D.
Ellen Hagopian, M.D.
Nabil Issa, M.D.
Sarah Jung, Ph.D.
James Lau, M.D.
Jeremy Lipman, M.D.
Mayur Narayan, M.D.
Jaisa Olasky, M.D.
Kevin Pei, M.D.
Emil Petrusa, Ph.D.
Rishindra Reddy, M.D.
Rachel Slotcavage, M.D.
Brigitte Smith, M.D.
Ranjan Sudan, M.D.
Maura Sullivan, Ph.D.
Laura Torbeck, M.D.

$249 and under
Taranjit Arora, M.D.
Linda Barney, M.D.
Jennifer Choi, M.D.
Arthur Cooper, M.D.
Tracey Dechert, M.D.
Daniel Dent, M.D.
Cheryl Dorsey
Kimberly Eckert, M.D.
Shimae Fitzgibbons, M.D.
Kevin Grimes, M.D.
Loretto Glynn, M.D.
Ellen Hagopain, M.D.
Marion Henry, M.D.
Mary Hopkins, M.D.
Emily Huang, M.D.
Michael Hulme, Ph.D.
Nabil Issa, M.D.
Fernando Joglar, M.D.

2021 & 2022 CESERT PYRAMID GRANTS

With your help, the ASEF funded 10 surgical education
research grants for ASE members in 2021. This research will
impact how we educate the next generation of surgeons and
surgical educators. Funded projects include topics in wellness
curricula, robotic surgery, feedback, skills assessment, and
virtual learning during COVID-19. Awards included six $500
Gold Awards, two $2,500 Diamond Awards, one $10,000
Platinum Award, and one $25,000 Giant Robot Award. Dr.
Carter Lebares MD FACS from the University of California San
Francisco Department of Surgery, who received the Platinum
Award explains, “We are conducting a mixed-methods study of
trainees at 16 US General Surgery residency programs to
address the gap in our collective understanding of what
promotes and prevents wellbeing in surgical trainees and how
to optimize the use of precious resources to achieve the highest
impact on trainee wellbeing. The Association for Surgical
Education Foundation Platinum Grant has allowed us to
incentivize resident participation and benefit from expert
biostatisticians, both of which are essential to making this work
impactful and rigorous.”

We are thrilled to announce that Intuitive will fund two $25,000
robotic grants for 2022, and we plan to offer 13 additional
grants this year. Our 2022 grant application cycle opened
November 11, 2021 and the submission deadline is February
15, 2022.

PLATINUM -
$10,000

e

DIAMOND - $2500
2 Grants

Grant proposals that focus on the theme of virtual (either
synchronous or asynchronous) instruction or assessment topics
will receive special priority. We encourage all of you with
innovative research ideas to apply!
https://www.surgicaleducation.com/cesert-pyramid-grant-
application/

Awards will be announced at the 2022 Surgical Education
Week May 3-7, 2022 in San Antonio, TX.

INTUITIVE.

We would like to extend a special


https://www.surgicaleducation.com/cesert-pyramid-grant-application/

Christian Jones, M.D.
Stephen Kavic, M.D.
Michael Kim, M.D.
Paula Kupiec
Juliet Lee, M.D.
Leslie Light, M.D.
Daniel Lollar, M.D.

James McClenathan, M.D.

Sophia McKinley, M.D.
George Maish, M.D.
Megan Miller, M.D.

Jeffry Nahmias, M.D.
Nadege Nortelus, M.D.
John Paige, M.D.
Caroline Park, M.D.
James Pena
Sara Pereira, M.D.
Eric Matthew Ritter, M.D.
Pamela Rowland, Ph.D.
James Rucinski, M.D.
Beth Ryder, M.D.
Teviah Sachs, M.D.

Mary Catherine Santos, M.D.

Jonathan Saxe, M.D.
Jennifer Serfin, M.D.
Nick Sevdalis, Ph.D.
Douglas Smink, M.D.
Richard Stahl, M.D.
Sanda Tan, M.D.
Brian Thurston, M.D.
Warren Widmann, M.D.

Kathryn Ziegler, M.D.
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Immediate ASEF Past
President
R. Armour Forse, M.D.

Immediate ASE Past

THANK YOU to Dr. Myriam Curet and
Intuitive for their support of our grant
program and robotic surgery research.
The Giant Robot grant in 2021 was
awarded to Drs. Dom Doster and E.
Matthew Ritter of Indiana University for
their proposal, “Assessing the effect of
robotic enhanced ergonomics on gender-based performance
disparities for laparo-endoscopic skills.”

About Intuitive
Helping people get back to what matters most

Pairing human ingenuity with technology

Since 1995, Intuitive has advanced minimally invasive care
through advanced robotic systems, end-to-end learning, and
value-added services. As one of the pioneers of robotic-
assisted surgery, our da Vinci surgical system is used today by
surgeons to deliver a less invasive approach to many types of
surgery. And when cancer is suspected in the lung, our lon
endoluminal system enables biopsy of small, hard-to-reach
nodules. Working with physicians and hospitals around the
world, we're helping solve hard problems in healthcare.

Innovating for the future

We're continuously improving current products while working
with physicians to create new minimally invasive products. Our
da Vinci SP surgical system allows urology and transoral
surgeons to enter the body through a single, small incision or
no incision at all. And, with our lon endoluminal system for
minimally invasive peripheral lung biopsies, we're further
broadening our focus in minimally invasive care.

Call for Donations

While we have made some great strides, the ASE
Foundation still has much to accomplish to reach our
fundraising goals. With your support, we continue to
dream big. Your partnership and generosity will help
make a difference in 2022 and the future. We would
like to highlight two special ways to contribute this year.

1. The ASE has generously agreed to match all
donations up to $25,000. This is an amazing
opportunity to help us build a one-million-dollar
corpus for our sustainability and fund the
CESERT grants to support ASE members’
research. Our ASE Foundation President, Dr.
Shabahang, has kicked off this matching
opportunity with a $6,000 donation!

2. Consider a contribution to the ASEF in honor of
your mentor or a surgical educator who made a
difference in your training or your career. Their
name will be posted on our website and they will



President
Daniel Scott, M.D.

2nd Immediate ASE Past
President
Ranjan Sudan, M.D.

Members-at-Large
Myriam Curet, M.D.
Aimee Gardner, Ph.D.
Nabil Issa, M.D.
Sarah Jung, Ph.D.
Alan Ladd, M.D.

Emil Petrusa, Ph.D.
Barbara Pettitt, M.D.
Roy Phitayakorn, M.D.
Edgardo Salcedo, M.D.
Douglas Smink, M.D.

ASE Development Committee

Chair
Alan Harzman, M.D.
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be notified that they have been recognized in this
very impactful way. Help us build our wall of
honorees by donating today!

Our Virtual Wall
In Honor of Our

Surgical Education Mentors and Educators

Tania K. Arora, M.D., FACS, Program Director, General
Surgery
Residency, Augusta University

Christopher Brandt, M.D., Case Western Reserve University

L.D. Britt, MD, MPH, D.Sc. (Hon), FACS, FCCM, FRCSEng
(Hon), FRCSEd (Hon), FWACS (Hon), FRCSI (Hon), FCS(SA)

(Hon)
A. Alfred Chahine, M.D., Vice Chair of Education and Pediatric
Surgeon, Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta and Emory University
Health System

Deb DaRosa, M.D., Northwestern University Feinberg School of
Medicine

Christian de Virgilio, M.D., Harbor-UCLA
Keith Delman, M.D., Emory University
Gary L. Dunnington, M.D., Indiana University
Stephen RT Evans, M.D., MedStar Health
R. Armour Forse, M.D., Ph.D, Chief Academic Officer at DHR,
President of Health Sciences Institute at Renaissance, UT-RGV
SOM
Richard B. Fratianne M.D., Case Western Reserve University

Amy Goldberg, M.D., Temple University

Janet Hafler, EdD, Associate Dean for Educational Scholarship;
Director, Teaching and Learning Center, Yale University

James C. Hebert, M.D., Fletcher Allen Health Care — UVM

Michael P. Hirsh, M.D., Pediatric Surgery Trauma and Critical
Care at UMass Medical Center

Daniel B. Jones, M.D., MS, FACS Professor of Surgery, Beth
Israel Deaconess Medical Center

Brian J. Kaplan, M.D., Virginia Commonwealth University
Edward Kim, M.D., UCSF
John M. Kinney, M.D.

Mary Klingensmith, M.D.



Royce Laycock, M.D.
Walter Longo, M.D., Yale University
Lloyd D. MacLean, M.D.

Rebecca Minter, M.D., University of Wisconsin School of
Medicine and Public Health

Erica L. Mitchell, M.D., University of Tennessee. Professor of
Surgery. Medical Director Regional One Health, Memphis, TN

Richard A. Moore, PhD, MD, FACS, FASCRS, University of
Tennessee College of Medicine, Chattanooga

Kenric Murayama, M.D., Chair & Program Director, University
of Hawaii, John A. Burns School of Medicine, Department of
Surgery
Russell Nauta, M.D.

Leigh Neumayer, M.D.

Barbara Pettitt, M.D., Emory University School of Medicine

Roy Phitayakorn, M.D. MHPE (MEd) FACS, The
Massachusetts General Hospital

Carla Pugh, M.D., Ph.D., Stanford University
Thomas Riles, M.D.
Anne Rizzo, M.D., Guthrie Health System
David Rogers, M.D., UAB School of Medicine
Pamela A. Rowland, Ph.D., University of Vermont

Ajit K. Sachdeva, MD, FACS, FRCSC, FSACME, MAMSE,
Division of Education, American College of Surgeons

George Sarosi, M.D., University of Florida
Kim Schenarts, Ph.D., University of Nebraska Medical Center
Daniel Scott, M.D., UT Southwestern
Mohsen Shabahang, M.D., Ph.D., Wellspan Health System
Leland Sillin, M.D., MS(Ed), Professor of Surgery at Tufts
Felicien Steichen, M.D. (in memory of)
Ranjan Sudan, M.D., Duke University Medical Center
Maura Sullivan, Ph.D., Keck School of Medicine of USC
John L. Tarpley, M.D.

Reed Williams, M.D., Southern lllinois University (in memory
of) https://www.simpl.org/blog/297-reed

Mihae Yu, M.D., FACS, University of Hawaii

It's Easy!


https://www.simpl.org/blog/297-reed

Our donation page has several options: a one-time contribution, monthly for a year, or a
3-year pledge. If a large donation is not in your budget, please consider a $50 or $100
monthly donation for a year. With the pledge of the $25,000 matching funds from
ASE, Your donation is especially meaningful this year. Please consider giving a
donation of $500 or more to allow us to receive the full benefit of this matching
opportunity. https://www.surgicaleducation.com/your-donation/

SAVE THE DATE!
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at Surgical
Education Week

Grand Hyatt, San Antonio, TX

President: Adnan Alseidi, MD, EdM
Program Chair: Aimee Gardner, PhD

https://www.surgicaleducation.com/annual-meeting-information/

We hope to see you there!

Follow Us
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